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Year 4 Newsletter – Spring 2 2023
Dear families,

The purpose of this newsletter is to provide you with information and reminders which we hope you and your child will find useful.
In our year group this term we will have the following adults;

Ascott – Mrs Cleaver
Blenheim –Ms Batory 

Osborne – Miss Valji
Waddesdon – Miss Snyders
Year 4 TAs-Miss Irwin, Mrs Mohammed, Miss Rashid, Mrs Sood and 
Year Leader-Miss Valji
Senior Lead TA-Mrs Lewis
Mr Rayner, our PE coach, will be teaching some of the PE as our coach. Miss Bird will also be supporting across the year group.

Maths
The objectives we will cover are as follows:

· Count in hundredths and write the decimal equivalent of any number of tenths or hundredths

· Find the effect of dividing one- and two-digit numbers by 10 and 100, giving the answer in ones, tenths and hundredths

· Place common fractions on a number line e.g. 1/4s, 1/2s, 1/3s, 1/10s, 1/5s

· Order fractions, numbers and measures on a number line and show equivalent fractions using diagrams such as a fraction wall or a grid of squares

· Add and subtract fractions with the same denominator

· Find increasingly harder fractions of a set of objects e.g. 1/3, 1/6, 1/8 and non-unit fractions where the answer is a whole number

· Recognise and write the decimal equivalent to 1/4, 1/2 and 3/4, showing it on a number line
· Recognise and write the decimal equivalent of any number of tenths or hundredths

· Solve simple money/fraction problems up to two decimal places

· Compare numbers with the same number of decimal places, up to two decimal places

English 
This half term in English, we will be reading ‘Demon Dentist’ by David Walliams as our novel study and looking at Edward Lear’s nonsense poems. The children will be using these texts as their models to write character descriptions, persuasive letters and explanation texts. In SPAG, we will be focusing on using paragraphs, a range of punctuation, sentence types and a range of word classes. In spelling sessions, the children will learn how to spell a variety of words that contain spilt digraphs, soft 'c', ch, tch, words ending with 'j' sound, words with 's' spelt 'sc' and word families. 
Reading
In SQUIRT (Super Quality Uninterrupted Independent Reading Time) we will be reading the text the ‘Demon Dentist’ by David Walliams. Within these sessions, we will focus on the following skills: 
· Decoding, fluency and prosody (use of expression) when reading aloud 

· Inference – reading between the lines 
· Understanding and summarising the main points of the text
· Vocabulary-finding the meaning of new words
Science

This half term the children will be learning about sound. As part of this unit the children will learn:

· To understand how sounds are made and how they travel.

· To understand that stronger vibrations create louder sounds. 

· To understand sounds become fainter at a greater distance.
· To understand the link between pitch and the shape of the object that made the sound.  

Primary Knowledge Curriculum

Our History topic is about the War of the Roses. As part of this unit of learning, the children will learn:

· To understand that the War of the Roses was fought between two families.
· To understand why people were so divided over who should be the King of England.

· To understand why and how Richard III became king.

· To understand how Henry VII became king.

· To understand how Henry VII brought peace to England.

· To understand the timeline line of events of the War of the Roses.

P.E.

During Indoor PE, the children will be learning Dance. Outdoor PE, depending on class, is Swimming or Netball.
PE will take place on the following days:

Ascott- Tuesdays -outdoor PE, Fridays-indoor PE.
Blenheim – Wednesdays-swimming, Tuesdays-indoor PE.
Osborne – Wednesdays-swimming, Tuesdays-indoor PE.
Waddesdon – Tuesdays-outdoor PE, Fridays-indoor PE.
Information regarding PE kit can be found on the year group page of the website. Please ensure children have appropriate kit for indoor and outdoor PE and that it is named. 

Lunch Boxes and Water Bottles    

Please ensure your child has a named lunch box and also a named water bottle with them every day. It is important for children to stay hydrated as part of their general well-being. Children should only bring water to school in the water bottled.
Snacks

The school continues to acknowledge the importance of good nutrition as an aid to learning.  Therefore, can we please remind you that any snacks for break should be healthy e.g. fruit or vegetables.

Yours sincerely,

Year 4 Team

